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SUMMARY OF THE
ANNUAL MEETING:

ur Annual Meet
ing was held on

Paseo de los Rancheros.

1. Guest Speakers: The meeting
started off with two guest speak-
ers: First was a representative
of the local Sheriff's Depart-
ment. He spoke about what
people can do to help prevent
robberies and other related prop-
erty crimes. Some tactics- inex-
pensive and quite simple- such
as putting longer screws in your
dead bolt, render it more diffi-
cult to force open. Other exam-
ples were provided as well. He
also answered many questions
from those in attendance, and
distributed copies of the Pima
County Sheriff's Department
Neighborhood Resource Guide.
Then the Fire Chief (Evening
Division) of the fire station on
Camino del Cerro spoke, giving
us a few suggestions for prevent-
ing fires. He also passed out
some smoke detectors, and indi-
cated that anyone in this area
could stop by the fire station for
a free one. They also noted the
new station is on the rotation
for an open house which should
occur not long after mid-year.

2. Finance: As of 4-15-12 there
was $11,899.44 in our bank ac-

are five lots still owing
dues for 2012, and
seven lots owing dues
of three years or more.
We are planning on
sending out final no-
tices to those seven
4 lots and if necessary
@ pursue lien action if
payment is not made.
Contact our President, Ken
Cooper, if you want to make
arrangements for payments.

3. Special Issues:

Waste Manage-
ment: Ken re-
ported that Waste
Management will
be continuing to
adjust their fuel sur-
charge. We dis-
cussed a letter that
was received that
suggested that we
discontinue the
garbage pickup on
Thursdays.  After some

discussion on this issue, it was
agreed that Ken would consult
with Waste Management to see
what the cost would be if we
only had one (1) garbage pickup
on Monday and one (1) recycle
pickup on Monday each week,
and eliminate the Thursday
garbage pickup. PLEASE SEE
THE SEPARATE LETTER AND
VOTE ON THIS ISSUE AS IT
CAN AFFECT YOUR POCKET-
BOOK. Ken will report back
on the results of the vote in the

members.

Lighting at the Signboard: A
proposal was reviewed that used
the TEP Dusk to Dawn program
that provides lights by the sign-
board that are about 14 feet tall.
We, the Association, would have
to provide the trenching for the
underground wiring (approxi-
mately $2,000-$3,000) plus ap-
proximately $21.00 per month
maintenance fees.  There was
mixed response to this proposal,

and this project was not ap-
9 proved by the majority in

attendance. The solar
lights that are there are not
too strong anymore, and the
Board has some recommenda-
tions on better solar equip-
ment which we will pursue.

Cleaning of Median Strip
along Rancheros: Roger
Steilen presented a written
plan to have gardeners that

work at the University of Ari-

zona come on a Saturday and

Sunday from 6AM to 6PM to

clear out dead plants and cac-

tus, and cut back some live
plants along the strip. They
will use their own tools and
equipment. A chipper will be
used instead of hauling away
the dead brush. The total cost
is about $3,500. The majority of
the homeowners in attendance
approved the plan, and the

Board will review all the details

at their next quarterly meeting.
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Mission Statement - Friends and neighbors coming together to improve their neighborhood community through sharing and
cooperation, keeping in touch, and communicating their needs, wants, abilities and available services.
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Bylaws and Architectural Guide-
lines: There was a general dis-
cussion on the need to update
our Bylaws regarding the size of
RV's required to be covered,
home businesses, etc. These
documents have really not been
updated since their inception in
1983.

Neighborhood Watch: There
was a discussion on the need
for a new captain for this Pro-
gram. There needs to be one
meeting per year to maintain
our status, or they can take
down the Neighborhood Watch
signs. Two of our newer home-
owners, Michael and Sharon
McCaul volunteered to head
this program. THANK YOU,
Mike and Sharon.

NEW BOARD MEMBERS

Treasurer: Our new Treasurer
is Severeno "“Seve" Casanova.
Seve is a new homeowner in
our Association.

Secretary: Our new Secretary
is Don Wells.

We thank both of these men for
volunteering.

Sue Zepeda, who has been our
secretary for the last five years
will be a delegate to our Board
Meetings, as she has valuable
insight into our history during
the last five years.

OUR NEW TREASURER

llow me to say thanks to

everyone for the warm

welcome I have received
to this community. For those
who do not know me, my name
is Severino Casanova and I will
be handling the Treasurer posi-
tion for the Association. I have
recently purchased a home on
Quetzal Street. Although I am
new to the neighborhood, I have
lived in Tucson for over 18
years. My current job title is

Computer Software Engineer for
a mining company, but I also
develop websites as a side busi-
ness. People tell me that in a
previous life I was an account-
ant/financial adviser because I
am really good with my money.
Of the many products I have de-
veloped, my on-line budgeting
system is my pride and joy. My
other interests include motorcy-
cles, sports, and traveling. If you
ever see me, don't hesitate to
say 'Hi'. I love meeting new
people and learning new things.

Severino “Seve" Casanova

OUR NEW SECRETARY

orn and raised in Iowa

I've lived in several states

through the vyears,
most recently land-
ing back in Central
Iowa where I met
Amy, my fiance. She
was transferred to
Tucson for work and
we moved into the
neighborhood early in
2009. Well, sort of 1
continued with my (now
former) employer com-
muting between locations
on a monthly basis for a couple
of years. Finally after more than
two decades with my last em-
ployer, a large (Fortune 250) di-
versified financial services firm
and more than two years rack-
ing up frequent flyer miles, I
submitted my resignation and
moved down full-time last fall to
join my family, which included
three dogs, a cat and a fish. Oh,
and Amy too!

Since that time I have decided
to take an extended break from
the corporate grind and have
been dividing my time between
working on our home, walking
and running dogs (I'm for hire!)
and supporting Amy in her
rather demanding career. I've
also been taking advantage of
our great outdoors (and neigh-
borhood!) by racking up count-
less miles running and biking
on the ftrails and roads. In fact
I recently competed in the final

running of the Tour of the Tuc-
son Mountains Ride and have a
couple El Tours de Tucson
racked up as well. We have
both also taken in many of the
road (running) events all over
town, which have helped us to
better learn different parts of
our city.

We're certainly enjoying our
time in town and especially in
our neighborhood. Feel free to
give me a call (954-7064) any-
time you want a running or cy-
cling partner; I may only be
mid-pack but I'll gladly take any
excuse to knock out a few more
miles.

Don Wells

MARK YOUR CALENDARS

Sunday, October
7th: Annual BBQ

Saturday, October

20th: Annual Yard
Sale (If we have

enough partici-
pants)

Also, our quar
terly Board meet-
ings are now sched-
uled for the follow-
ing dates: Sept 10th, December
3rd, and March 5th. Please con-
tact any Board member if you
would like to attend one of
these board meetings.

-

FRIENDLY
REMINDERS:

* Please pick up
after your Dog -
let us keep our
Neighborhood
Clean!

SPEED
LIMIT |. The speed

limit is 25mph
throughout the

Community.




